

Scholar Leadership Council Report June 28, 2020

The Scholar Leadership Council (SLC) met on Tuesday, April 21 at 2 pm and Tuesday, May 19 at 2 pm. Members of the council consist of Ms. Laila Battle, Ms. Elizabeth Christopher (secretary), Ms. KristiLynn Effie, Mr. Michael Effie, Ms. Alexis Gordon, Ms. Lyric Hearne Hooker, Ms. Vania Linares (chair), Ms. Aure Ruediger, Mr. Cricht Ruediger, Mr. Avery Stansbury, Mr. James Visarraga, Ms. Kate Vreeman, Ms. Airis Yeung, and Ms. Maryam Zorba.

Compass shared with the SLC that re-enrollment opened in March, and scholars who reenroll for the 2020-21 school year will receive a 'Proud Scholar' t-shirt. Compass also shared updates on all in-person activities such as classes through community providers, field trips, and tutoring sessions as it relates to COVID-19 measures. The council also discussed and evaluated the 2019-2020 SLC Survey results at their April meeting.

Under New Business, SLC members provided feedback to bring to staff regarding the Local Control Accountability (LCAP) Draft Plan, K-12 Conditions Gap Analysis, and Compass Experience improvements. The SLC shared valuable feedback with Compass staff and had an opportunity to share a reflection of the year during their May meeting.

Draft minutes can be found on BoardonTrack. The Scholar Leadership Council will reconvene at the start of the 2020-21 school year.

Respectfully Submitted,

Ms. Vania Linares Scholar Leadership Council Chair